
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of May 21, 2018 

 

 At 7:01 p.m. the meeting was called to order.  An opening prayer followed. 

 The agenda was approved as amended to include the Outreach Report. 

 The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the April 16, 2018 Vestry Meeting and the 

April 2018 Financials, was approved. 

 The Outreach Report was presented and reviewed.  Following discussion the funding 

recommendations were approved. 

 Members of the Vestry commented on implementation of the “Parish within a Parish” 

communication engagement plan and feedback received thus far. 

 An update on expansion of St. Michael’s columbarium was provided.  The fire alarm will be 

relocated to the north wall of the Chapel in order to accommodate placement of niches in the 

west wall. 

 Information on staffing strategy was provided in the Rector’s Report. 

 Mtr. Erdeljon offered thoughts on adult education as part of the Christian Education program. 

 The Vestry was asked to be thinking about possible candidates to fill vacancies on the Vestry. 

 An update on Building and Grounds projects/needs was provided, including exterior concrete 

work, roof repairs, way-finding signage improvements, landscaping, and safety/security 

planning. 

 It was noted that time will be set aside at upcoming meetings of the Vestry to consider where 

St. Michael’s is at now as a parish and where God is calling us to be.  

 The meeting was closed with a prayer and adjourned at 8:47 p.m.     


